
THE LORD’S DAY - JUNE 5, 2022 
MORNING WORSHIP - 9:30 A.M 

 

Prelude  

Welcome  

Opening Prayer & Silent Prayer  

*Call to Worship: Psalm 73:25-26 

*Opening Songs of Adoration: “My Life is in You Lord”  

 “How Great is Our God/Then Sings My Soul”   

Prayer of Confession & Assurance of Pardon  

Standard of Righteousness: 2 Corinthians 2:14 

*Song of Thanksgiving: #465  “Sing Praise to God Who Reigns Above”  

At this time, children ages 3-5 may be dismissed for a Bible lesson,  

located downstairs in Room 4.  

Prayer of the Lord’s People  

Scripture: Colossians 3:20-21 (p. 1835)  

Sermon: “Christ the Lord in Our Relationships–Part Two”  

*Song of Response: #562  “Our Father, Clothed with Majesty” (v. 1, 2, 3, 8)  

Prayer for the Offering (Christian Education)  

*Benediction 

*Closing Song: “Grace Flows Down”  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



THE LORD’S DAY - JUNE 5, 2022  
EVENING WORSHIP - 6:30 P.M.  

 
Prelude  

Introit: “Come Thou Fount” - Nicole Sjaarda 

Welcome & Silent Prayer  

Expression of Dependence: Psalm 86:3-4  

 Pastor: Have mercy on me, O Lord, for I call to you all day long.  

 People: Bring joy to your servant, for to you, O Lord, I lift up my soul. 

*Call to Worship: Psalm 84:1-2  

*Opening Song of Praise: #249  “Holy, Holy, Holy! Lord God Almighty”  

Bible Reading: Psalm 130 (p. 969)    

Prayer of the Lords People  

*Song of Thanksgiving: “Lord From the Depths – Psalm 130” 

Scripture: 1 Peter 3:18 (p. 1890)  

Sermon: “Our Portion, As Long as Life Endures”  

*Song of Response: #462  “Amazing Grace–How Sweet the Sound”  

Public Profession of Faith  

Song of Rejoicing: #315  “Blest Be the Tie That Binds” (v. 1)  

Musical Offering: “This I Believe” - Makenna Moss, Brooklynn Moss, Mikayla Johnson, & Kathryn Prins  

Prayer for the Offering (Christian Education)  

*Confession of the Faith: The Apostles’ Creed 

*Benediction 

*Parting Song: #635  “Gloria Patri”  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS  
JUNE 5, 2022 

 
OUR CHURCH FAMILY 

On June 1st, Willard and Eileen Sankey had their 72nd wedding anniversary. We rejoice with Willard and Eileen as they 
celebrate another year of the Lords faithfulness.  

 
We express our sympathy to Nathan Blankers and his family after the recent death of his aunt, Karen Williamson of 
Garretson, SD. May the God of all comfort grant his merciful comfort to the family at this time.  

 
Our church family rejoices with those who are making their public profession of faith in the risen and exalted Lord 
Jesus as their Savior and Redeemer! During the evening service tonight, the following will be making their profession 
of faith - Clayton Blankers, Makenna Moss, Makenzie Pap, Luis Rodriquez, Nicole Sjaarda, Bennett Talsma, and Lydia 
Talsma. During the morning service on June 12, the following will do so - Jayden Brands, Kylee Brands, and Brett and 
Laura Van Meeteren.  

 
In recognition of their hard work and diligence in their studies, our church would like to recognize those from our 
congregation who are graduating this year. From Southwest Christian High School, we congratulate graduates Morgan 
Pap, Micah Schaap, and Carter Van Hulzen. From the University of Northwestern, St. Paul, we congratulate Brooklyn 
DeKam. And from Dordt University, we congratulate Sydney Van Hulzen upon her graduation. May the Lord bless and 
keep you all!  

 
CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Father’s Day Slideshow - There will be a slideshow honoring Father's again this coming Father's Day. If you would like 
to submit a photo of someone you would like to honor or update a photo from previous years please submit them to 
Tawni Pater by way of her church mailbox or email (firstcrcsec@yahoo.com). Please submit pictures by Tuesday, June 
14th.  

 
The craft leaders for VBS have begun setting up in the basement and have requested that kids please not go 
downstairs unsupervised. Parents, please let your children know that they are not to go in the basement after church 
today!  

 
The Elders would like to invite you to a prayer meeting to offer prayer for the upcoming Synod meeting of the 
Christian Reformed Church. We are planning to have another time of prayer next week Sunday (June 12) in the 
Sanctuary approximately 15 minutes after the morning worship service. The format will include times of Scripture 
reading and prayer followed by times of silent prayer. Please come and pray with us as we humble ourselves before 
our Sovereign, Almighty God and ask that His will be done in our lives, His church and the CRC denomination. 

 
Christian Fellowship will be meeting at Evie’s house on June 16th at 9:30am.  

 
 Men aspiring to ordained ministry in the Christian Reformed Church, and who are members of Classis Minnkota, are 

invited to apply for financial aid from the Classical Student Fund Committee before July 15, 2022. Please contact Rev. 
Harold Westra, 742-6th Ave SW Pipestone, MN 56164, 507 820 1604 or harold.westra@gmail.com. 

 
 



SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
   The Southwest Minnesota Christian Schools annual society meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 8. The 

Foundations of SWMCH and ECES will hold individual meetings at 7:00 pm with the society meeting for SWC Schools at 
approximately 7:15 pm. All the meetings will be conducted at the elementary campus gymnasium – 210 W. Elizabeth 
St. – Edgerton. Each foundation meeting will include financial reports and voting for a board member. The annual SWC 
Schools society meeting will include annual reports from Head of Schools, Randy Pfeifle, Director of Learning, John 
Top, and School Board President, Justin Prins. Society information along with school board nominee information is 
available in the Spring SWC Schools newsletter. If you have not received a copy, it may be viewed at swcschools.org or 
picked up at either campus. If you are a current parent, meaning you had a student enrolled at SWC during the 21-22 
school year, you are an eligible SWC society voting member. If you are not a current parent, you may vote by signing 
the SWC Schools Society Membership Enrollment form, if not already on file. We appreciate the vested interest in the 
mission of SWC Schools and look forward to seeing many of you at the annual meeting. 

 
The SWMN Christian Schools Dutch Festival Committee is busy making plans for our annual Parents’ Club food stand at 
the Dutch Festival and we need your help. Each year we ask church members to give a monetary donation to get our 
food stand up and running. Our suggested donation is $10.00 per family. In order to have enough funds before the 
Dutch Festival begins, we ask that you put your contribution in Jody Schaap’s church mailbox on or before June 21. 
Your checks can be payable to SWC Parents’ Club. Thank you so much for your continued cooperation and support of 
SWMN Christian Schools. We truly appreciate our faithful supporters and we look forward to seeing you at the food 
stand in July!  

 
COMMUNITY & MISC 

VBS begins tomorrow! Please take note of a few changes this year! Drop off (9:00am) and pick up (11:30am) for ALL 
students will be at First Reformed this year. If you missed the sign up deadline, don’t worry, walk in kids and helpers 
are still welcome! Those who have signed up as helpers are asked to show up at the Reformed Church by 8:30am 
tomorrow morning. VBS 2022 would like to spotlight SIMBA Educational Ministries. SIMBA is located in Kenya and 
currently supports 180 children at their school. Our focus will be raising enough money to cover the cost of school 
materials for the upcoming school year. We hope that you will join us in prayer for this VBS year and the children of 
SIMBA.  

 
Royal Family Kids Camp is gearing up for a fantastic week of blessing kids!  Camp begins tomorrow!! Please join us in 
prayer this week. We would appreciate prayers for favorable weather, as well as energy for the guides and for 
opportunities for them to share Jesus’ love with the kids.  

 
Hope Haven will be hosting Gospel Music in the Park on June 17 and 18, 2022, at Central Park in Sioux Center. This 
event will feature multiple groups and soloists performing gospel music. Bring your own lawn chair or blanket to enjoy 
the sunshine and music in the park! Visit www.hopehaven.org for more information or contact Harvey Sawyer at 442-
3437 if you have any further questions.  

 
Cornerstone Prison Church, Sioux Falls Faith Fellowship Weekend. On Friday, July 29, 6:00-7:45pm there will be a Kick 
Off Worship Service. The weekend will then continue on Saturday, July 30 and Sunday, July 31 from 8:00am-4:00pm. 
The theme for the weekend is Renewal. Scripture texts come from Zechariah 4:6-10 and John 15:7, 10-12 &15. Join us 
for worship, large group talks and small group discussions. The deadline for signing up is Thursday, July 7. We would 
be happy to have you join us for part of the weekend or all of it. If you would like more information or to sign up, 
please contact us at office@cornerstonepcsd.org or call 507-215-3670. Thank you for considering this wonderful 
ministry opportunity! 

 
 


